LIFE OF JOHN GREENLEAF WHITTIER

Published @ 2017 Trieste Publishing Pty Ltd

ISBN 9780649634200

Life of John Greenleaf Whittier by W. J. Linton

Except for use in any review, the reproduction or utilisation of this work in whole or in part in any form by any electronic, mechanical or other means, now known or hereafter invented, including xerography, photocopying and recording, or in any information storage or retrieval system, is forbidden without the permission of the publisher, Trieste Publishing Pty Ltd, PO Box 1576 Collingwood, Victoria 3066 Australia.

All rights reserved.

Edited by Trieste Publishing Pty Ltd. Cover @ 2017

This book is sold subject to the condition that it shall not, by way of trade or otherwise, be lent, re-sold, hired out, or otherwise circulated without the publisher's prior consent in any form or binding or cover other than that in which it is published and without a similar condition including this condition being imposed on the subsequent purchaser.

www.triestepublishing.com

W. J. LINTON

LIFE OF JOHN GREENLEAF WHITTIER



LIFE

OF

JOHN GREENLEAF WHITTIER.



BY

W. J. LINTON.

LONDON: WALTER SCOTT, Ltd., 24. WARWICK LANE, PATERNOSTER ROW.

1893.

[All rights reserved.]

9 9	÷			E		
50 #8		+	8	Ē		Ĭ
x						
					•	* 12
			82	82		
3.0						
					244	
		÷		æ		

CONTENTS.

			C	HAP	TER	I.					
410.00	5 EE	255 165			27,0000	niggs.			324	P	AGE
("T	he l'oet	of New E	ngland	Y P	arkma	ın, St	edma	n, and	Hor	ace	
	Greeley	on Whit	tier's c	laims	to be	so re	garde	d	1.7	223	11
			CI	HAP	TER	II.	91				
The	and Ba	genealog d; the V chilers;(y; The Vhittier the po	mas fam et b	Whit ily, th orn 1	tier i e Gr 7th (rom eenle or 31:	South afs, I st De	ampt Husse cemb	on, ys, er,	
	1807	2.0		**		•	*	•		11.5	10
	_		CH	IAPI	TER	III.					
The	chusett burypo social s the old	of the M s; the to rt; chara standing homeste	wns of cter of of the	Have the s Whit	rerhill cener tier fi	y in the	nesbui he ne ; Qu	y, an ighbo aker	d Ne urhoo visito	ew- d; rs;	
	appeara	ince .	• 60	4.7	*						21
			CI	IAP	FER	IV.					
The	"Snow Uncle	er family, and of its bound;" Moses, As Liverme	the fa	undir ther, rcy, 1	moth moth the si	his er, a sters,	"Wi n Ital the s	nter l ian t chool	ldyll' ravell lmaste	er,	
	East						+	•			30
			CI	HAP	TER	v.					
1	Plumm early p	er; introc oem publi ditor, Wi	luction ished in	to the	Free.	try of	Burn	S ; SC	hoolir	ıg;	43
500		pocheci successor	CL	I A D	FER	VI					
250	0.0	÷	200		100	777	828	2 1	732		
Goo	days;	ademy at description	Have on of l	rhill, im s	in A ut tha	pril, t dat	1827 ; e by	first Mrs.	Tha	yer	

and Mrs. Pitman; Garrison's publishing endeavours; Whittier's newspaper work in the American Manufacturer, Haverhill Gasette, and New England Review; Father dies in June, 1831; "New England Legends"; "Introduction" to Brainard's Poems; "Moll Pitcher"; eulogy on Sumner

PAGE

CHAPTER VII.

Tho Abolitionist movement; Garrison's Liberator started at the beginning of 1831; the American Anti-Slavery Society; Convention at Philadelphia; Whittier's description of the members Mr. May's lecture in Haverhill; George Thompson; Lowell's question—how a Quaker could have got into such a hurly-burly; Whittier's reply; his view of heroism; his admiration of Milton's last days . 61

CHAPTER VIII.

Esteem of Whittier's fellow citizens despite his Abolitionism; the poet as politician; appointed as representative in State Legislature in 1835 and 1836; "Mogg Megone"; "Adams' Letters to his Constituents"; Pamphlet from Harriet Martineau; the Pennsylvania Freeman; the office of the Freeman and the Pennsylvanian Anti-Slavery Hall sacked and burned in May, 1838; Southern approval of the outrage; attitude of the main Quaker body. Whittier's position in the Society; newspaper writing, lecturing, and political work; at Lowell in 1844; the Mexican War: Whittier greatly opposed to it: the "Voices of War; Whittier greatly opposed to it; the "Voices of Freedom" their intensity; "Stanzas" on the Liberator; "The Pastoral Letter"; on "British Emancipation"; neither Conservatives nor Abolitionists fair critics of the "Voices"; the fierceness of tone justified by impending danger; the "Pine Tree"

CHAPTER IX.

Literary work from 1832 to 1847; "Moll Pitcher"; the New England Magazine; its editors and contributors; list of Whittier's contributions, and to the Democratic Review; the "Supernaturalism of New England"; writings in the North Star, Boston Pearl, New York Mirror, Emancipator, Liberator, Haverhill Gazette; "Lays of Home"; more "Voices of Freedom"; "Cassandra Southwick"; "Momories"; "suggestions of an early love; "My "Memories"; suggestions of an early love; "My Summer with Dr. Singletary"; Whittier's identification with the Merrimac River; description of the river's course

PAGE

and geological formation; parts of the country most known by the poet; ballads of "St. John" and the "Funeral Tree of the Sokokis"; wider sympathies.

80

CHAPTER X.

The National Era established in 1847; Whittier as assistant editor; more than eighty of his poems in it between 1847 and 1859; "Uncle Tom's Cabin" appears in the National Era in 1850; "Barclay of Ury"; "Ichabod"; scattering of his poems; prose work in the Era; "Old Portraits"; "Literary Recreations"; "Margaret Smith's Journal". 101

CHAPTER XI.

Editions of the poems; that of Mussey in 1849; valuable for its notes; "Songs of Labour." Editions of 1852, '53, '54, and '57; Whittier's mother dies in 1857; other deaths in the Whittier family Life of poet at this time uneventful; Explanatory notes on the poems; the "Hero"; "Kantoul"; "Calef in Boston"; the "Branded Hand"; "To Faneuil Hall"; "To Massachusetts"; the "Pine Tree"; the "Pæan"; "Lines to a Southern Statesman"; "Leggett's Monument"; his verse never adulatory; occasions for poems in the struggle for Kansas and Nebraska; "Voices of Freedom" again; the "Pass of the Sierra"; the "Kansas Emigrants"; the "Swan's Marsh"; the "Burial of Barbour"; lines "to A. K."; "Mary Garvin"; "Summer by the Lakeside"; the "Last Walk in Autumn"; "My Namesake"; Bryant, Longfellow, Emerson, and Lowell, in the anti-slavery movement; the bulk of the anti-slavery poetry; the Whittier edition of 1857; the Atlantic Monthly started; his allowance of other judgments; "Home Ballads"; notes to poems

113

CHAPTER XII.

John Brown; his settling in Kansas; his warfare with the proslavery raiders from Missouri; the fight at Ossawatomie; description and character; his twenty men in Kansas; he gets possession of the armoury at Harper's Ferry, in October, 1850, but cannot hold it; his band slain or taken prisoners; himself a prisoner Whittier's expression of sympathy checked by his principles condemning armed action; letter to Mrs. Child; lines on John Brown's action on his way to the gallows; the poet's attitude

towards the war between the North and South in 18 and 1862; the thirtieth anniversary of the Ameri Anti-Slavery Society; Whittier's letter to Garrison;						861 ican	
end of slavery proclaimed		•	٠	•	٠		129
CHAP	TER 3	1115					

Poems—not of war, but written during the war; the war over, he devotes himself to his art; "Snowbound, a Winter Idyll," the most perfect of the poet's works, published in 1865; the "Tent on the Beach"; some national lyrics; "Laus Deo"; the "Peace Autumn"; other poems, lyrics, and ballads; "In School Days"; the "Pennsylvania Pilgrim," with a prefatory plea for the Quakers; the "Sisters"; "Hazel Blossoms," with poems by Elizabeth Whittier, published in 1875; "In a Sea-Dream"; "Mabel Martin"; the "Henchman"; the "Vision of Echard"; the "Witch of Wenham"; "Sunset on the Bearcamp"; "In the Old South"; other poems; hymns; "Children's Poems"; "Three Centuries of Song"; "To Oliver Wendell Holmes" Last words and last days; he dies on the 7th of December, 1892 funeral; his legacies 140

CHAPTER XIV.

His place as a poet; at first the preacher; some carelessnesses; lack of early musical training; poetic hopes given up to the cause of freedom; his own expression of this; yet something gained; compared with Poe; and Wordsworth; "Telling the Bees"; his descriptive poetry characterised by Stoddard; "A Dream of Summer"; personal poems; Stoddard's further criticism Whittier a natural balladist; the strong human element in him; "Barbara Frietchie"; "Floyd Ireson"

CHAPTER XV.

Criticism continued; Mr. Wasson in the Atlantic Monthly;

Whittier's Semitic appearance and character a real life;
the poet and the man one; Quakerism and Puritanism;

his devotion to Freedom the choice of a true man; his the
rare power of creating homely beauty; Stedman on the
early influences of his life; Nature learned from herself;
brief review of his life and estimate of his verse; conclusion 183



LIFE OF WHITTIER

CHAPTER I.

THE Poet of New England (so called by the historian Parkman), the Prophet-bard of America, the Quaker Poet—these titles fairly and truly mark the literary status of John Greenleaf Whittier. Add to them his own sincere and characteristic avowal, "I set a higher value on my name as appended to the Anti-Slavery Declaration of 1833 than on the title-page of any book," and we have fair sight not only of the poet, but of the man.

The Poet of New England:—"His genius drew its nourishment from her soil; his pages are the mirror of her outward nature and the strong utterance of her inward life." These were Parkman's words at a gathering in honour of Whittier. "The gloss of the sentiment," writes Stedman, in his "Poets of America" (1885), "belonged to the occasion; its analysis is specifically correct, and this with full recognition of Whittier's most famous kinsmen in birth and song. The distinction has been well made that the national poet is not always the chief